
Members Present: Sarah Toth, Chris Colvin, Troy Lauffer 
Guests: Chief Copeland, Connie Miller, Julie Perry, Jessica Sheets, Zack Gallagher, Earl 
Isaacs, Sara Hardyman, Kelly Maloney, Rebecca Blaho, Christine Callahan, Joanne Powell 
 
Called to Start: 6:02 
Motion Approved: Chris Colvin, Sarah Toth 
All in Favor 
 
Minutes approved-all in favor 
 
Chief Copeland-Bicentennial Park bring a contribution towards perhaps the bathrooms, etc. 
Look into more in the spring. High Street has sold. Michener property has been purchased by a 
farmer and will be farmed.  
 
Pool-a location has not been found that is feasible. That seems to be a huge expense and with 
the cost, we probably don’t have the money to build and maintain. It is not a money maker.  
 
Kelly Maloney-Library Park Project. At the beginning stages of building the park. Have started 
looking for an architect to design, get permits, and build. Also, the attorneys are looking into 
combining the properties into one for tax purposes. The house has water lines so that 
bathrooms can be built. Focus groups from the community will be used to help provide ideas on 
what the community would like to share. Not planning on a splash pad. Playground equipment 
and area for children is being considered. Possibility of handicapped accessible area. Chief 
Copeland will contact.  
 
Budget on whether to upgrade elsewhere or with the library.  
 
Joanne Powell-Administrative offices of the YMCA. Trish Kitchell-COO for our area to do a 
YMCA in our area. The YMCA would be willing to meet with the committee to discuss if there is 
any way they could assist to help with a YMCA. Chief Copeland will talk with the YMCA and 
check on more information.  
 

Next meeting will be on December 18, 2023. 
 
Motion to adjourn: Sarah Toth, 2nd Chris Colvin 
All in Favor 
 


